
NFRBMEA Post Conference Board Meeting Minutes 
June 13, 2013 : Doubletree Inn, Overland Park, KS 

The meeting was called to order at 11:30 a.m. by President Mark Holkup. 

Members present were: Doug Wertish, Jay D. Olsen, Deb Pike, Myron Oftedahl, Jim McCuistion, 

Will Walter, Ira Beckman, and Mark Holkup. 

Discussion was held pertaining to the just completed conference.   

Some topics addressed: 

 Updating the list of state contacts needed  

How to encourage more attendees consisting of the new generation of educators  

Ira Beckman’s term on the IABME is expiring. Ira and Doug appointed to seek worthy 
replacement. 

Fall meeting set for September 23-24th in Omaha. 

The 2014 conference to be held in Salt Lake City, UT 

The 2015 conference is being organized by Illinois with location not certain yet 

Members were asked to encourage the renewal of dues by members not attending the 
conference 

Expressed appreciation for Deb Pike’s continued service as Communications Director, as well as 
Jennifer Smith with her work on conference sponsorships 

Deb is to prepare the annual report and she indicated that biographies of board members 
should be updated 

Mark reminded all to send Thank You letters to the conference sponsors 

A motion was made by Myron Oftedahl, seconded by Jim McCuistion to hire Deb Pike as 
Communications Director for another year. Motion carried. 

Jay Olsen moved to adjourn, Jim McCuistion seconded. Motion carried. 

Will Walter, NFRBMEA Secretary 



 

 


